

Städt. kath. Grundschule, Dahlweg 66, 48153 Münster, Tel. 0251/776732, Rektorin: J. Lüttikhuis, <u>www.hermannschule-muenster.de</u>, E-Mail: <u>Hermannschule@stadt-muenster.de</u>



Monthly letter June 2023

Münster, 30.05.2023

Dear parents and guardians of Hermann School,

As usual, today you will receive the current monthly letter for the month of June, in which some important dates will take place shortly before the end of the school year:

In the past month of May, a Parents' Café took place again after a long time, which was very well attended by you, so that we would like to invite you again in June.

Furthermore, our sports festival took place on Wednesday, 31.05.2023. All children of the Hermann School were highly motivated and achieved excellent results.

We will start the month of June with a taster day for our future school beginners. This will take place on Friday, 02.06.2023 from 8:45 am. Our future Hermann pupils can come to the school with their parents or educators from the respective day care centres and spend a lesson in the JüL learning groups (moles, owls, foxes and our NEW cats). After the lesson, the children can have breakfast in the learning groups so that they can be picked up again at 10:40 am (with the beginning of the yard break) or go back to the day care centres. We wish our future school children a great first day at the Hermann School.

On Monday, 05.06.2023, the report and advisory conference will take place after the lessons; from an organisational point of view, however, you will not be affected by this.

Corpus Christi will be celebrated on Thursday, 08.06.2023. This day is a public holiday and therefore free of lessons. The following Friday, 09.06.2023, is a regular school daynot a day off!

As you were informed last month in a letter to parents, we would like to make our schoolyard more needs-oriented and more beautiful. Together with you, we want to create many impulses for movement, so that our Hermann pupils can enjoy an even more beautiful playground. With your active help as parents and guardians, we would like to paint games with weatherproof paint in the form of a project afternoon, Friday, 09.06.2023 from 15:00 (please without children) on the schoolyard. We would like to take this opportunity to thank you very much for your helping hands and the manifold support you have given us.

On Monday, 12.06.2023 we would like to invite you to the 2nd Parents' Café in the kitchen of the OGS from 14:30 - 15:30. We look forward to welcoming you again in large numbers.

On Thursday, 15.06.2023 the parents' evening for the future 1st school year (2023/2024) will take place from 19:30. On this evening, we will present the concept of inter-grade learning ("JüL") to you once again in detail and provide you with initial,



Städt. kath. Grundschule, Dahlweg 66, 48153 Münster, Tel. 0251/776732, Rektorin: J. Lüttikhuis, <u>www.hermannschule-muenster.de</u>, E-Mail: <u>Hermannschule@stadt-muenster.de</u>

but very important information about the enrolment of your child. The class compositions will also be announced on this evening.

On Monday, 19.06.2023, Years 1 to 3 will receive their report cards in copy form. It is important that you, as parents/guardians, give your child this report back to school the next day via the post folder, so that he/she receives the original when the copy is returned.

On Tuesday, 20.06.2023 we will say goodbye to our 4th school year in a church service. The team has decided on a service in the school yard or in our sports hall in case of bad weather. The service will start at 8:30 am.

On Tuesday afternoon, 20.06.2023, parents from the school entrance phase (moles, owls and foxes) and class 3 will have the opportunity, after prior registration, to discuss the report card with the class teacher. Please make an appointment beforehand. You will receive a form for this purpose.

Wednesday, 21.06.2023, is our last day of the school year 2022/2023. On this day, we as a school community will say goodbye to our "big ones" with a small programme in the schoolyard. The children of the 4th school year will also receive their report cards; there will be no need for a photocopied printout for signature. The fourth graders will immediately receive their original report cards. On this day, lessons end for all at 10.45 a.m. - the OGS then offers "emergency care" for the OGS children.

You also received a form to register your child there until 13:00.

It was an exhausting but also exciting school year with many innovations. On behalf of the entire team of the Hermann School, we would like to thank you very much for the great cooperation and your support in all areas.

From the bottom of our hearts, we wish you relaxing holidays, wonderful summer days and, if necessary, a good trip! Come back healthy!

Juddly Shklicis Souden &

Judith Lüttikhuis -pricipal-

Sandra Spielhoff _deputy headmistress-

Sommerferien



Städt. kath. Grundschule, Dahlweg 66, 48153 Münster, Tel. 0251/776732, Rektorin: J. Lüttikhuis, www.hermannschule-muenster.de, E-Mail: Hermannschule@stadt-muenster.de

Dates in June 2023	
02.06.2023	School taster - for our fu- ture first-year students
05.06.2023	Report Card Advisory Conference (female teachers)
08.06.2023	Corpus Christi (no school)
09.06.2023	No bridge day:
	INSTRUCTIONS!
	15:00 "Project afternoon" Schoolyard design
15.06.2023	Parents' evening for new pupils, 7:30 p.m.
19.06.2023	Report cards SEP / Class 3
20.06.2023	Church service 8:30 am for our fourth graders - graduation service
	Afternoon: Meeting by prior arrangement
21.06.2023	Report cards 4th year
21.00.2023	End of lessons: 10:45 a.m.
Sommerferien Resumption of lessons:	

Monday, 07.08.2023, 8:00 a.m.